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1. The Master Plumbers and Mechanical Contractors Association of NSW (MPMCA) is both a 
federally and state registered union of employers (139N) under the Fair Work (Registered 
Organisation) Act 2009.  The Association represents plumbing contractors working in all the 
different scopes of work within the plumbing industry i.e. major construction, industrial, 
commercial and maintenance.  The Association under its rules has coverage in New South 
Wales and also in the Australian Capital Territory. 

 
2. MPMCA filed a submission in relation to the clause 18 of the Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers 

Award 2010 - Industry Specific Redundancy Scheme (ISRS) - on 30 June 2016. This 
submission still represents MPMCA’s substantive view on the matter however MPMCA does 
not intend to run this claim at present time.  

 
3. MPMCA reviewed and considered submissions by the Master Builders Australia (MBA) to 

substantiate their application to vary clause 17 of the Building and Construction General On-
site Award 2010 which is identical to clause 18 Plumbing and Fire Sprinkler Award 2010. 

 
4. MPMCA supports the MBA submission in regard to the variation of the ISRS as it appeared in 

both the Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers Award 2010 and the Building and Construction General 
On-site Award 2010. 

 
5. MPMCA seeks to reserve our right to appear at the relevant hearings and be provided with the 

opportunity to respond to the submissions of other parties as relevant. 
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